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|
Dear Mr. Shen:

The purpose of this letter is to provide you with the
Depar tment c f State 's ccinaents on the draf t NRC staff paper for I

the Consissioners. " Final Action on Proposed Rule to Limit the |
Use of Highly Enriched Uraniue (HEU) in Research and Test

!Reactors--Recommendation for a Revised Implementation of
Commission Policy."

|

we have only one basic cor. ment which is that we object tc
the statements made explicitly and implicity throughout the jdraft (on pages 6, 8, and 9 of the surmary: Page 3 of the main
te x t r and pages 5 and 6 of Appendix B) that the state ,

-

Department not only strongly endermed the NRC's 1982 policy
-

statement ori HEU but, also snaT"Ect,,_po s i t i on sc.d o uw - %i m. .
Ful e' py e te c a s an e a r ly e nd er s t r.e n t o f t h e NRC ' s 1994 pr opo s ed '

to 13rit the u'e n eT HYU in (egyestiej research ana tems I
~

i m. m . Tne current dr af t pr.per f ur ther sugges ts that Ene~
hparteen* changed its positier. on this' issue between 1982 and
1984 I do not believe that a careful reading _of the State
Departments letters to the NRO on this subject of July 1982 and
the various letters we wrote in 1984 supports the suggestion

.that our views changed. I therefore request that you alter the
text of the present s taff paper to reflect this.

I would like to point out that the views expressed in my
letter to you of July 1, 1982 are the views of the Executive
Branch, and not those of the State Department alone. More
importantly, I de not believe that the present draf t paper
contains an accurate or reasonable interpretation of my letter
of July 1,1982.

In any esse, most of the ccaments on the draft NRC poiicyin my July 1 letter were made in the context ofstatement

research and test reactors and !!IU inventories abroad. The
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principal comment made with respect to conversion of domestic
resear, h and tes t reactors was in the statement on
" Commissioner Ahear ne 's Comments. " Although the Executsee
Branch stated that "there should be a coherent policy
respecting the use of HEU f uels in research reactors, both
domestically and in fereign fac111 ties," the remainder es the
comment clearly reflects a very cautious approach with respect )
to conversion of domestic research reactors. Furthermore,, I do |

not believe that i t is reasonable for the Corniss *on staff to ;

) conclude that a general statement by the Executive Br anch: tha t
there should be a " coherent policy" meant that the Executdve

,

|

Branch would iully support any and all proposals thet the- 1

Commission might later decide to put forward.
]
II thank you for the opper tunity to comment on the

Cour.insion paper and hope that the state Department and' etther
Executive Branch agencies car. continue to work with the MAC on
the goals of the Reduced Enrichment for Research and Test- '

Reactors program.
,

Sincer ely,

!
*

,

James 5. Devine
Deputy Assis tant Secretary-
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